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DIPTEREX(R)

SUGAR BAIT

FLY KILLER

Contains trichlorfon

DOMESTIC

FOR FAST FLY CONTROL                    GUARANTEE:  trichlorfon 1%

NET WEIGHT______KILOGRAMS

 REGISTRATION NO. 6017 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

CAUTION

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN
(See rear panel for first aid and caution statements)

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

CHEMAGRO LIMITED
256 Britannia Road East

Mississauga, Ontario, Canada L4Z 1S6 

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label. It is an offence
under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product under
unsafe conditions.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE



Recommended for use in and around:  DAIRY BARNS, POULTRY HOUSES, STABLES,
STOCK PENS, KENNELS, ANIMAL HOSPITALS, OUTDOOR PATIOS, PICNIC AREAS, GARBAGE
AREAS, OUTDOOR LATRINES, and other places where fly population is intense or
bothersome.  Read directions before use. DIPTEREX may be used in federally
inspected poultry and red meat packing plants.  In edible product areas of
these plants.  DIPTEREX may be used only after operations have ceased for the
day, and baits must be removed before operations are resumed.

DIPTEREX can be used dry "as is" or dissolved in water and sprinkled or
sprayed as described below.  Good sanitation is essential to fly control. 
Remove wastes promptly.  Apply DIPTEREX daily until flies are controlled and
then repeat as needed.

AS A DRY BAIT:  Scatter lightly in strips on floors, window sills, and other
clean horizontal areas.  Use only about 125 g/100 square metres scattering
lightly so that bait is barely visible.  Apply directly to garbage and manure
where flies breed and congregate.  For faster kill apply DIPTEREX to a
moistened surface.

AS A WATER SOLUTION:  Pour 100 g of DIPTEREX into 1 L of water, add 125 mL of
corn syrup or 100 g of sugar, and stir until dissolved.  Sprinkle on clear
areas of floors, window sills, etc., of dairy barns and other farm buildings
and outside these buildings where fly population is intense or bothersome.

WHERE FLOOR AREA IS LACKING:  Where there is not enough clean floor area to
assure control (for example, a dirt floor barn or a stockyard), treat sacks,
boards, or strips of cardboard and place them inside or outside buildings
where flies gather.  First wet them, then apply DIPTEREX.  Vertical surfaces
indoors may be treated by dissolving DIPTEREX in water and painting or
spraying it on.  Use only enough water to bring mixture to syrup-like
consistency.

RESTRICTIONS

Do not use in human dwellings.  Do not apply directly to animals.  Do not
treat portions of buildings where poultry feed or which animals can lick. 
Direct application to walls, floors, or other surfaces previously treated
with lime, whitewash, or other alkali may be ineffective.

CAUTION

May be harmful if swallowed.  Wash thoroughly with soap and warm water after
handling.  Wash contaminated clothing with soap and hot water before reuse.

Do not contaminate feed or food.  Keep out of reach of children,



FIRST AID:  In case of poisoning call a physician immediately.  Have patient
lie down and keep quiet.  If swallowed, vomiting should be induced. 
Administer milk or water freely and induce vomiting by giving one dose
(15 mL) of syrup of ipecac.  If vomiting does not occur within 10 to 20
minutes, administer second dose, If syrup of ipecac is not available, induce
vomiting by sticking finger down throat.  Repeat until vomit fluid is clear. 
The patient should be lying down with the head below the foot level and
facing down or to one side.  Professional medical assistance should be
secured immediately.  DO NOT INDUCE VOMITING TO AN UNCONSCIOUS PERSON OR TO
PERSONS IN A CONVULSIVE STATE.  If on skin, remove contaminated clothing and
wash skin immediately with soap and warm water. If eyes are contaminated,
wash with flowing water for at least 15 minutes.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  The compound inhibits cholinesterase resulting in
stimulation of the central nervous system.  This results in a sense of
"tightness" in the chest, sweating, contracted pupils, stomach pains,
vomiting and diarrhea.  In case of poisoning call a physician immediately. 
The antidote is atropine sulfate administered in large therapeutic doses
repeated as necessary to the point of tolerance.  2-PAM is also antidotal and
may be administered in conjunction with atropine.  Do not give morphine. 
Watch for pulmonary edema, which may develop in serious cases of poisoning
even after 11 hours.  At first sign of pulmonary edema, the patient should be
placed in an oxygen tent and treated symptomatically.

NOTICE

Seller' s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the label and,
subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons or property arising
from the use or handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.

DIPTEREX is a Reg. TM of Bayer AG.

Printed in U.S.A.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management Regulatory
Agency to provide efficient searching for label information.  This service
and this information do not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA
does not provide any guarantee or assurance that the information obtained
through this service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from reliance upon



this service.
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